Draft minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists January 11th 2017

Apologies: Jeremy, Alastair, Pete, Bruce, Billy and Belinda

Present: Ulrike Steven, Liam and Gareth (What-if), Amy Aeron-thomas; Lucia Quenya, Andy Cawdell (co-ord), Paul Lowe, Liz Eden, Eleanor Margolies, Hugh Bolton (treasurer), Sally Eva (sec)

Speaker: Ulrike Steven of What-if described her organisation's work on the Waltham Forest mini-Holland and the Livesey Exchange. What-if had worked on the "greening" of Lea Bridge Road rather than the segregated cycling infrastructure. They had been involved in consulting local people about the history of the area and developing connections both visual and physical between the road and the area through which it ran and making it a pleasanter place to live and work. She described this as good for business, residents and air pollution. The budget for the LBR including Whipps Cross was £17million. The budget for the 3 mini-holland "villages" shopping streets was £27million. The public was very positive about the changes to the LBR but hostile to the "villages".  Public fear that making the area nicer would lead to higher house prices and a flow of newcomers who could afford them. It was hard to deny that this would be true. A great deal of political will had been required to overcome the public opposition. Great improvements in air quality. No data yet on the numbers of children cycling to school.

Livesey Exchange was being created in disused underground garages under the Ledbury Estate. Joint project between GLA, southwark housing and regeneration. What-if involved in creating workshops and studios, partly for professional use, public hire, schools, adult training.skill building for start-ups  and bike workshops. 

Minutes of last meeting and matters arising: Sally had contacted the police inspector suggested by Pete from the JCSG about implementing "no close pass" in Southwark. He had not responded. Andy still considering parameters for discussions with developers. New venue: heating not working; Paul Lowe suggested Inspire as an alternative. 

1 Camberwell Grove closure: Ralph's email circulated to group. His suggestions included

a) website piece calling for filtering of Camberwell Grove

b) FOI for TFL on the funding decisions, amount required and timetable

c) briefing councillors/GLA members including supportive question to mayor

d) consider local campaign for filtering

Members wanted to establish the funding costs of total repair of the bridge and future-proofing -- compared with the costs of re-instating present part closure or complete filter. Agreed: to ask Ralph to proceed with the FOI and decide on strategy once facts established. 

2 Pathway to cycling: invite to meeting with Isabelle Clement of Wheels for Wellbeing. W4W had asked for confidentiality. Agreed: Group open to working with any organisation. W4W confidences to be respected. 20min cycle to work app demonstrated by Liz to lots of approval. Agreed Liz to put app on the website. Paul Lowe to send further details of Webcat planning tool which tells travel time from specific post-code to any other place. Cycle to work: date agreed April 26th 2017

3 Dunwich Dynamo: site had been switched to https at cost of £500 so that tickets could be securely sold directly to the public. This saved annual cost of £3,000 for using Active Network. Codegate would run the wireless network at the cafe. Sales live from Jan 3rd 2017 and 150 bookings so far. Recce meeting in Dunwich in May. Bruce making arrangements with Surrey Quays to use the car park for the unload. No clash with Latitude festival this year. 

4 Engaging Networks March tweet: suggested that it should be on the OKR. Plans still in formation. TfL surface transport strategy had four options for cycle lanes. Nice to get visualisations in 3D. Agreed: Liz to follow up with Mark Williams and Kate Tierney. 

March EN mail changed in post meeting discussions to "Call for Quick Fixes". A compilation of our resources on routine things like fixmystreet and getting old bikes removed, plus a new tranche of suggestions for minor changes to submit to Southwark Council.

AOB

Glengall Road: progress on this QW seemed to have stopped. Liz to chase

Statutory duty of council to consult cyclists: Andy to chase

Nigel Bee: causing a nuisance again. Andy to chase

Snow: how to cycle in inhospitable conditions (Andy)

Speed humps on Edmund street bad for bikes. Eleanor to chase

Electrically assisted bikes: TfL to add these to its hire bikes. Initially in big parks and then central London. 

date of next meeting February 8th 6.30-8.30pm, 41 Grosvenor Park SE5 0NH


